

Our Ref: 052/011

15 October 2019

Hon Dr John McVeigh MP
Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works
PO Box 6021
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr McVeigh

DEVELOPMENT CONCEPT – OFFICE ACCOMMODATION 102 (LOT 803) QUILL WAY HENDERSON

I am writing on behalf of the City of Cockburn to express our support for development of the works planned by the Department of Defence at the above property in Henderson.

This project is expected to provide critical office accommodation for Defence staff and support Defence investment in the Henderson precinct. The City sees the project as further evidence of the Government's commitment to its Naval Ship Building Plan, which sees Henderson as the home for construction of minor warfare vessels and a key maintenance facility for RAN fleet assets.

This project will have a strong flow on effect into the West Australian economy; providing opportunities for local companies to participate in construction and boost local employment.

Yours sincerely,



Stephen Cain
Chief Executive Officer

Cc:

Senator Matt O'Sullian, Senator for Western Australia Mr Josh Wilson MP, Member for Fremantle

9 Coleville Crescent, Spearwood WA 6163, PO Box 1215, Bibra Lake DC WA 6965

T: 08 9411 3444 E: customer@cockburn.wa.gov.au

W: cockburn.wa.gov.au ABN 27 471 341 209